
THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF CONTRA COSTA COUNTY, CALIFORNIA 
and for Special Districts, Agencies and Authorities Governed by the Board

Adopted this Resolution on 06/07/2022 by the following vote:

AYE:

NO:

ABSENT:

ABSTAIN:

RECUSE:

Resolution No. 2022/216

EXPRESSING APPRECIATION TO DISTRICT 3 CHIEF OF STAFF MARK GOODWIN FOR HIS SERVICE TO CONTRA
COSTA COUNTY AND THE CONSTITUENTS OF DISTRICT 3 ON THE OCCASION OF HIS RETIREMENT

WHEREAS, Mark Goodwin began his service on May 30, 2017, as Chief of Staff for District 3 Supervisor
Diane Burgis; and,
WHEREAS, Mark served the residents of District 3 and Contra Costa County, providing policy research
and recommendations related to health, fire, revenue, airports, state and federal legislation, major
stakeholder relations, and other special projects per the Supervisor’s direction; and 
WHEREAS, Mark served as the primary point of contact for sub-department head county staff, represented
Supervisor Burgis at events and meetings, assisted with constituent support and inquiries, and supervised
District 3 staff and workload; and 
WHEREAS, during his 5 years of county service, working closely with Supervisor Burgis, Mark facilitated
the adoption of key policy initiatives and prioities on behalf of District 3 residents, including development
of emerging technologies at the Byron and Buchanan airports to support high quality job creation in the
region; worked with East Contra Costa Fire as the annexation with ConFire moved forward; collaborated
with County staff, CCTA and AAA to reach agreement on merging Bay Area Testing Sites (BATS) with
GoMentum station to expand testing capability; and worked closely with CCHS during pandemic outreach;
and
WHEREAS, Mark forged meaningful and healthy relationships with the District 3 communities, the other
Board of Supervisors offices and County departments, earning their confidence and trust through his
professionalism, responsiveness, and competence;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors is pleased to
congratulate Mark on his indispensable service to Supervisor Burgis, the District 3 communities, to his
profession, and Contra Costa County, and to congratulate him on the occasion of his retirement.

Contact:  Alicia Nuchols, 925-655-2335

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    June  7, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

 
By: , Deputy

cc:


